
Sayyid Al-Hakeem Condemns Strikes Targeting Popular Mobilization Leaders,
warns against regional repercussions

 

 

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of Al-Hikma National Movement, discussed the ongoing political

developments in Iraq during the meeting with Mr. Yasir Al-Maliki, the leader of the State of

Law bloc in the Parliament. His Eminence also expressed strong disapproval of the attacks

targeting leaders within the Popular Mobilization Forces, emphasizing that the recurrence of

such incidents would only further complicate the overall security situation and have broader

consequences for regional stability.

Furthermore, His Eminence underscored the significance of supporting the initiatives of local

governments and urged their timely completion. H.E. stressed the importance of adhering to

project timelines and promoting collaboration between the efforts of governors and provincial

councils.

Turning to the regional context, H.E. reiterated the crucial need to halt the conflict in Gaza

as a crucial step towards restoring peace to the area. H.E. also advocated for the

reconstruction of the city, the repatriation of displaced individuals, and the safeguarding of

civilians from the severe hostilities carried out by israel in Gaza.


